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ROARING FORK VALLEY HORSE COUNCIL

P O Box 127

Snowmass, CO 81654

www.rfvhorsecouncil.org
7/26/2018
To The Pitkin OST Staff and Board,

Regarding the proposed Crystal Trail System from Carbondale to Crested Butte Colorado. 

The Roaring Fork Valley Horse Council (RFVHC) supports the views and opinions of the Wilderness Workshop, and retired, DOW District Ranger, Kevin Wright regarding this Crystal Trail System. 

It is imperative to put the wildlife first, as is stipulated in the Pitkin County OST Management Plan Charter, in the Biodiversity section, recognizing wildlife habitat and prosperity considerations ahead of human recreational needs.  

If this trail must be built, we recommend that it stay on the West side of Hwy 82 road alignment to prevent any damages to wildlife habitat, the wild creatures that live there, and local home owner residents. We support Tom Newland’s trail design ideas as submitted at the 3rd  Street Center at the last Crystal Trail Open House.

This trail must stay out of the sensitive wildlife areas. Please see Kevin Wright’s letter for a comprehensive description of each sensitive area. All of the wildlife experts concur.

If you must build this trail, the RFVHC would like to see this multi-use trail route be a soft track trail for bikers, equestrians, and humans, who enjoy running and walking on a kinder, less concussive surface. Asphalt paved surfaces can be slick and dangerous for horses with steel shoes.

A ten foot wide paved, cement or asphalt recreational, single lane road (trail?) is not appropriate and has a negative impact on this narrow, scenic and wild valley with the Crystal River running through it.

The Crystal River Valley is fragile. Please do not a sacrifice this area. 

Human intrusion and constructions like Highway 133, and land development improvements have damaged this valley. 

Before this project goes any further, careful consideration needs to be undertaken to determine a real need for a 10 foot wide, paved road, needing constant maintenance and oversight, which will have long lasting consequences. There will be no going back once you start this project.

Sincerely – RFVHC Board of Directors

